## Board of Selectmen June 24, 1994 Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m. in the Library Conference Room by Chairwoman Carolina Kiggins. Selectmen present included Robert S. Costa, David Ernst, Cynthia Paine and Ira Wood.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Paine, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following National Seashore Rangers as Wellfleet Special Police Officers: Chief Ranger Richard Obernesser, Criminal Investigator William Hooper, North District Ranger Steven Gazzano, South District Ranger Norah Martinez-Towers, Supervisory Park Ranger Emero Weisler, Jr., Supervisory Park Ranger Eugene Valli, Supervisory Park Ranger Gary Carter, Supervisory Park Ranger Dennis St. Aubin.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Wood, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Jean Baker as School Crossing Guard and Constable.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Wood, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following Truro full-time police officers as Wellfleet Special Police Officers: Chief John Thomas, Staff Sgt. David Costa, Sgt. Bernard Tansey, Sgt. Barry Meegan, Ofc. David Perry, Ofc. Tamson Garron, Ofc. Brian Niezgoda, Ofc. Kyle Takakjian, Ofc. John Lundborn, Ofc. David Silvia.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Wood, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following Eastham full-time police officers as Wellfleet Special Police Officers: Chief Donald A. Watson, Lt. Thomas K. Murray, Sgt. Wynn F. Deschamps, Sgt. Richard R. Hedlund, Sgt. David J. Lofstrom, Det. Thomas F. Hayes, Ofc. Jonathan S. Pierpont, Ofc. Eric A. Stewart, Ofc. Norman A. Sylvia, Jr., Ofc. Mark T. Haley, Ofc. Kenneth J. Roderick, Ofc. Raymond J. Blauvelt, Ofc. Benjamin Novotny, Ofc. Matthew R. Young.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Wood, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Officer Karen Meunier and Officer Joseph McCarthy as regular full-time police officers through June 30, 1995.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Wood, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following as Police Matrons: Shirley Cabral, Cindy Norris and Cheryl Mulligan.

On a motion by Costa, seconded by Wood, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Kenneth Roscoe as Chaplain.

The Board discussed Special Town Meeting matters.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to reconsider their recommendation to Special Town Meeting regarding Article 10. The Board voted unanimously not to recommend the article.

Page 2 - Board of Selectmen Minutes - 6/24/94
The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolina Kiggins, Chairwoman Wellfleet Board of Selectmen

Carolina Kiggins, Chr. Robert S.

David Ernst

Cynthia Paine

Mood